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January 18, 2024 
 
 
TO: All Child Welfare 
 
FROM: Natalie Green, Assistant Secretary for Child Welfare 
 
SUBJECT:  2023 Tax Season and Information for Caregivers 
 
Foster parents and kinship caregivers may be eligible to claim a tax deduction on certain foster care 
payments for children who have been placed in their care for more than half of the tax year.  
Exceptions apply for a foster child who was born within the tax year; caregivers will need to check 
with their tax advisor for assistance in claiming these potential deductions.    
 
Staff should process the application for a newborn or infant’s social security number (SSN) as 
quickly as possible, if one has not already been issued.  Please provide a child’s SSN when 
requested by the caregiver for tax purposes.  A written request from the caregiver is not 
necessary.  Please remember that staff cannot provide tax advice to caregivers.  If asked, please 
provide the caregiver with the following resources: 
 

• The Internal Revenue Service (IRS) 1-800-829-1040 or at www.irs.gov IRS publication 501 
provides information on exemptions related to dependents and qualifying children. 

 
• Copies of tax documents sent to the provider from DCYF can be obtained by the provider 

by logging into their provider portal.  If the provider needs assistance setting up their 
provider portal, please have them contact the Provider Help Team at 
providerhelp@dcyf.wa.gov or via phone at 1-800-394-4571.    

 
• If the provider believes the amount reported on their tax document is incorrect, they will 

need to contact the Provider Help Team at providerhelp@dcyf.wa.gov or via phone at 1-
800-394-4571. 

 
• Questions regarding IRS correspondence the provider has received about DCYF payments 

can be directed to the DCYF Tax Desk at DCYF.taxreporting@dcyf.wa.gov or via phone at 
1-833-725-3502 option 1.  

 
• Other tax related questions can be directed to the DCYF Tax Desk at  

DCYF.taxreporting@dcyf.wa.gov or via phone at 1-833-725-3502 option 1.  
 

 
Thank you for offering your support and assistance to our caregivers.  
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